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Key messages for Community Reference Group members 

Developed following the Community Reference Group meeting held at Quorn on 14 October 2024 

1. The Flinders Ranges World Heritage Community Reference Group (CRG) convened at the Great 
Northern Lodge in Quorn on 14 October 2024. Terry Bailey, Lead Editor of the Nomination Dossier, 
provided an update on the nomination process and facilitated a discussion on the draft Strategic 
Management Framework. 

2. Discussion focused on how the draft Strategic Management Framework will direct the management of 
the various components that showcase the Outstanding Universal Value of the Flinders Ranges. CRG 
members provided feedback and input into the draft document. The Framework aims to ensure that 
the World Heritage listing has a “function in the life of the community”. The CRG also reviewed the 
draft Terms of Reference for the proposed World Heritage Advisory Committee. There was strong 
agreement that the Committee must include community representation. 

3. This meeting marked the conclusion of the CRG's activities. Throughout its tenure, the group has made 
significant contributions to the project. Moving forward, the focus will shift to establishing new 
governance structures in the event of a successful nomination. 

4. The Flinders Ranges community will continue to have a direct line of communication to the project 
team through Cecilia Woolford who has Chaired the CRG.  

5. As this was the last meeting of the CRG, Cecilia noted the group has done an outstanding job and 
extended her personal thanks to all members. Community involvement will remain a priority as the 
World Heritage project progresses. 


